
 Cabinet Meeting -- February 5, 2022 -- Committee Reports 

 

Cabinet Report for First Vice District Governor Rose Burrus 
October 1, 2021 – December 31, 2021 
 

• Official Visitations: 
o Lake Jackson Mid-County Lions Club Oct 18, 2021 
o Remington Lions Club Oct 20, 2021  
o Luray Lions Club Oct 21, 2021 
o Spotsylvania Lions Club Dec 16, 2021 
o Greene County Lions Club Dec 21, 2021 

 

• District 24-L Fall Conference Oct 1-3, 2021 
o Set – up; monitoring of sessions 
o Cabinet meeting 
o Council of Governors meeting & meet with ID Mike Banks 
o Guiding Lion Training 
o Close-out for expenses (refund check pending)  

 

• FVDG/DGE Group 19 Meet & Greet ZOOM Meeting Oct 9, 2021 

• Member Satisfaction Team ZOOM Meeting Oct 25, 2021 

• District Goals Walkthrough (LCI video presentation) Oct 26, 2021 

• District Global Membership Approach ZOOM meeting Nov 29, 2021 

• Lions Learning Center (e-learning) 

Goal Setting [EN] 10/10/21 

Public Speaking [EN] 10/10/21 

Effective Listening [EN] 10/10/21 

The Service Journey [EN] 10/10/21 

Managing Your District Webinar_English [EN] 10/11/21 

Selecting Your Team [EN] 10/12/21 

Communication Skills for District Governors [EN] 10/12/21 



Robert's Rules of Order [EN] 10/12/21 

The Global Action Team [EN] 10/27/21 

Pre-assignment Booklet-W [EN] 11/6/21 

Becoming a Whole Leader Pre-assignment [EN] 11/18/21 
  2021-2022 First Vice District Governor/District Governor  
  Elect Learning Path                         11/28/21 
  Conflict Resolution             11/28/21 
  Leading Change Pre-Assignment           11/28/21 
  LCIF-Helping Humanitarians Roar Video          11/28/21 
  FVDG/DGE Seminar: District Goals Assignment         11/28/21 
  Promoting Innovation                        11/28/21 
  Policy Practice: The Board Policy Manual and Governiing                           1/1/22 
  Documents and their Locations 
  Expense Claims Training                1/2/22 
  Most Frequently Asked Policy Questions              1/2/22 
 
LCIF Action Plan 

A well-developed goal is specific, measureable, actionable, realistic and time bound. Complete the template below for 

each well-developed goal. Be sure to include how you will assess the progress of the goal. If after assessing the goal, you 

find changes need to be made to the goal or action steps, note these in the alterations section.  

 
Area of Focus  

 δService Activities                           

 δMembership Development           

 δLeadership Development  

 χCampaign 100 

 δCustom Goal 

Goal Statement 

Reach the total District 24-L Champaign 100 Goal of $495K in donations by July 2022 

Action Step Responsible 

Party 

Required Resources (team 

members, technology, funding, 

etc.) 

Date to 

Begin 

Due Date 

Attend LCIF Campaign 100 final year 

training 

Jim C. LCIF staff, Zoom 1 July 21 15 July 21 

Include LCIF in Zone Chair training Jim C. Zone Chair Workshop outline and 

attendees 

 

10 June 13 June 21 



Establish the 2021-2022 fund raising 

required to meet the Campaign 100 

goal and obtain DG support as District 

goal. 

Jim C., DG Joel  

PAWS 

 

1 July 

 

15 July 21 

Announce District Goal, encourage 

clubs to include LCIF in their Budget 

Planning.  Inform clubs of the correct 

check information to obtain District 

Credit, and provide the direct LCIF  

address in Chicago to use in sending 

their donations, directly.  

 

 

Jim C., DG 

Joel 

 

 

PAWS monthly articles and 

direct e -mail to club Secretaryõs 

1 July  

24 Aug 21 

Ongoing 

through 1 

June 22  

Identify generous (Model) clubs for 

recognition at Fall Conference.  

 

Jim C. 

LCIF staff, PID Hauser Weiler, PCC 

John Knepper 

15 Aug  

20 Sept 21 

At club / Zone meetings: Present LCIF 

goals, benefits, donation opportunities 

and Grant opportunities. 

 

Jim C. 

Jim C., ZC Vicki Davies, DG Joel, 

FVDG Rose and SVDG Donalda. 

1 July 21 30 June 22  

     

Fall Conference: Schedule and staff LCIF 

table, order LCIF promotional material, 

provide promotional material and 

information regarding grants and 

present Model Club and 100% 

participation club recognitions. 

ZC Vicki Jim C., ZC Vicki, PID Hauser Weiler, 

PCC John Knepper, IPDG Glen 

Logan, FVDG Rose, LCIF área 

coordinator LaTanya Gatewood 

1 Aug 21 2 Oct 21  

Contact Zone Chairs and request 

speaking invitation for their meetings 

Jim C., PCC 

Wilma 

District Directory updates 1 Sept.  

22 Sept 21 

Track and report club donations. Report 

monthly progress to LCIF and provide 

monthly  update for the Campaign 100 

thermometer  in the PAWS. 

 

Jim C. 

PAWS, Lion Sally   

1 Sept 

 

Ongoing 

through  22 

June 22 

Identify Club LCIF corridnators and 

conduct training. Report results to LCIF 

monthly 

Jim C. District Directory 1 Aug  

1 Jan 22 

Schedule three+ LIVE club visits per 

month.  Update: 41 clubs and 11 Zones 

have been completed or are scheduled  

 

Jim C 

 

 

  

District Directory, ZC Vicki 24 Sept 22 June 22 



Winter Conference: Schedule and staff 

LCIF table, provide promotional material 

and information regarding Legacy 

grants and Identify new Model and 

100/100 Clubs 

Jim C. Jim C., ZC Vicki, FVDG Donalda 15 Nov 21  

5 April 22  

 

Forward to LCIF club donations sent to 

the District chair. Acknowledge the 

donation by writing to the club. Follow-

up with LCIF staff to ensure donation is 

received and recorded. Update: Four 

donations have been forwarded and 

five have been recognized . 

Jim C. LCIF provided postage 1 July Ongoing 

through  30 

June 22 

 

 

    

Assessment Alterations 

 

On track to reach our 21-22 goal of $62,500 by 30 June. 

Color codes: Green  completed, Gold  Ongoing, Black  

upcoming/Planned 

 

None required 

 

 
 

DISTRICT ADMINISTRATOR - 2ND QUARTER CABINET REPORT 
TO:  DG Joel Kendall   FROM:  Carol Byers 
 
October 

10/3 – Followed up with Steve Pawlow, President, Burke Lions Club, re: conversation about Lions Clubs responsibilities and my responsibilities.  He asked about 

getting the name of their Club changed back to Burke Lions Club without Host moniker since they haven’t had a branch club for a decade; it’s listed only as 

Burke, not Burke Host in MyLCI. 

10/4 – changed Joe Miller with Aquia Harbour Host Lions phone number in the District Directory as requested by Dan Vizone. 

10/7 – completed evaluation survey on Fall Conference and emailed to FVDG Rose Burrus. 

10/9 – send George Goodwin email re: Fall Conference. 

 10/10 – write wrap-up article on Fall Conference. 



10/12 – update Craigsville Lions Clubs officers & addresses as well as email for Jerry Walus. 

10/13 – updated Rich Lavalle’s address in MyLCI. 

10/15 – responded to email from Sharon Hart re: Special Needs Equipment chair. 

10/19 – edited DG article for Paw Prints. 

10/22 – send CS/PCC Wilma Murphy wrapup article on Fall Conference for review and editing. 

10/23 & 24 – requested to update Greg DeRosa’s email with Fairfax Host Lions Club in MyLCI; tried many times as did Greg and could not do it until I figured out 

the old email had numerous space issues; updated on 12/1! 

10/30 – edited Paw Prints. 

November 

11/4 – Evelyn Marr contacted me about Prince William Roaring Lions Club and their inability to make their dues payments; I contacted IPDG Glen Logan to ask 

for advice; he suggested that this would need to go before the Council of Governors for a decision about making a line item in the budget for them.  Other Clubs 

have stepped in and paid their dues, like Montclair and even individuals.  They’re an active special needs Club and love being Lions, but Covid has curtailed their 

service and fundraisers. 

11/5 – Lion Jim Cech offered to be their Guiding Lion, if needed and if he could finish up with Gateway; also provided him Cathy Cutright’s email (Zone J) as one 

flipped back to him. 

11/8 – email & discussion with IPDG Glen Logan re: Dahlgren Lions Club needing a Guiding Lion. 

11/17 – received a request from a member of AEL (my Club) about a Stafford County special needs student stationed in District 24-I and how we would get him 

an eye exam and glasses – could we provide the voucher, etc.; I asked IPDG Glen Logan whom to contact and then followed up PDG Beth Stevens, as this youth 

was in her District; she provided the name of a Club President and phone number, which was given to my member and she connected with her; we have a 

successful report; I thanked PDG Beth for her help! 

11/18 – received request from Scott Brown, President, Charlottesville Host, to help him track down info on a request to LCI re: the Life Membership Application 

for Lion Woodrow Berry that his Club sent several weeks ago; I called LCI and sent an email to the accounting office, but did not hear back. 

11/26 – edited DG article for Paw Prints. 

11/28 – edited Paw Prints. 

 December 

12/1 – updated Greg DeRosa’s email with Fairfax Host in MyLCI. 

12/3 – registered for Winter Conference; drafted and edited position descriptions for District Administrator and Club Administrator. 



12/6 – met with FVDG Rose Burrus on plans for the next LY; called LCI again about Scott Brown’s request; no answer, so sent an email to Customer Service. 

12/8 – LCI responded regarding Scott Brown’s request; they started processing the application on 11/2, and it was sent on 11/3 regular mail to the Club’s 

Secretary PDG Joe Hannemann.  That was the problem because he and his wife are now in a nursing home, and Scott could not determine if anyone was getting 

their mail; I followed up on 12/27 and asked my  contact if she could mail a copy of the package to Scott.  I gave her Scott’s address, phone no., club no., and his 

Lion ID number.  Eureka!  1/10/22 Scott Brown advised that he received the info from LCI and is now able to send a check to MD24 Secretary/Treasurer. 

12/21 – edited DG article for Paw Prints. 

12/28 – wrote Club News article for Paw Prints; edited Paw Prints. 

12/29 – edited my article and made final edits to changed articles in Paw Prints. 

12/30 – responded to Joanne Durr re: multiple entries for monthly hours in MyLion. 

 
Reading Action Chair  - No activity due to COVID not allowed in schools. 
 
Visitation Chair -  I REALLY DO NOT HAVE MUCH TO REPORT - I HAVE ONLY HEARD FROM A COUPLE OF CLUBS PROVIDING THEIR VISITATION CHAIRS. 

 

For the 2020-2021 Lions year the under 30 member club, Culpeper ‘92 Lions Club, was given a Statute award and a patch;  the over 30 member club  Alexandria Asian-American Lions club was 
given a Statute award and a patch  Theses two clubs was given the District Governor Award.  Congratulations to the clubs that participated in the Visitation program . 
 

Lion Marie Davis, District Visitation Chair 

 
 
District 24L, Zone C, 2nd Quarterly Zone Meeting    Virtual, November 22, 2021 

Attendance included Mason Neck President Paul Tompkins; Mount Vernon Evening Secretary, Mary Jane Holt and ZC Reba Morse; Springfield Franconia Host 

President Rose Gingery and Secretary Charlene Heeter; and Lion Jim Cech 

Zone Chair has visited the following clubs this quarter: 

Springfield Global… in Person on 24 and December 12 

Mason Neck…virtual September 8 and 22 and in person on October 27 

Springfield Franconia Host…in Person on November 9 and December 14 

Mount Vernon Evening… in Person on September 21 and virtually 1st Tuesday of each month 

Engleside…received no communication response 

 



Fund Raising Events… 

Zone C Clubs report that fund raising consisted of conducting shrimp sales, working at flea markets, peanut product sales and participating in Football Mania 

Raffle. 

Service Projects… 

Projects included providing diabetic socks and gifts cards for United Community Social Services Center, making monetary donations to local social service 

agencies (UC, ECHO, and LCAC), Koinonia, and LCI. The pandemic has curtailed many in person projects. 

Speaker… 

Lion Jim Cech gave an informative presentation on the status of the district’s goals for making donations to LCIF. He also mentioned that an ongoing quest is in 

the works to host a future USA Canada Forum. 

Zone Project… 

The Zone will sponsor a Bland Music Contest on January 25, 2022 

All Clubs in the Zone were invited to a joint December 14th meeting…3 clubs participated. 

Next Zone meeting TBA…sometime in February 

 

 
 Lions District 24L  -- District (NUDQMNQ½R "CUHRNQX -- Committee Meeting -- Zone E 

2021 -2022 Quarter 2  
  

 Zone E Chairman:  Gregory L. DeRosa 

District:  24L. Region:  Northeast. Zone E. 

Meeting Location:  Via Zoom 

Meeting Date:  January 12, 2022 

Time called to order:  7:00pm 

Time adjourned:  7:38 pm 

 

Clubs in Attendance: 

Burke:  Steve Pawlow (update via phone) 

Clifton: (received email update) 

Fairfax:  Mike Greeley, Jeff Root 



Merrifield:  Ralph Thomson, David Anderson 

Vienna: (received email update) 

 

Special Guest Speaker:  James V. Cech, LCIF Campaign 100 

 

The report for Lions Zone E for Quarter 2 2021-2022 is reflected below.   

 

The goals are based on the message provided by the International President and District 24L. 

 

Meetings:  During the Quarter 2, Zone E Chairman attended Fairfax (meetings and board meetings), and guest speaker on October 19 outlining Zone 

E goals. 

 

Membership:  Based on the December 2021 Membership Report, Zone E has a total membership of 165 (no change) which reflects a decrease of 7 

from the previous 12 months. 

  The breakdown is as follows: 

Burke – 16 with an increase of 0 from 12 months ago. 

Clifton – 50 with a decrease of 1 from 12 months ago. 

Fairfax – 44 with a decrease of 3 from 12 months ago. 

Merrifield – 21 with no change; and 

Vienna – 34 with a decrease of 3 from 12 months ago. 

 

Clubs have a continued goal for increased membership and retention of members. 

Note:  Last quarter discussed membership ideas such as utilizing member affiliates for the generation that does not have sufficient time, but still 

wants to donate some time and money; focus on recent members that have withdrawn due to current events; and continue membership drives at 

community events.  

 

The following agenda was discussed: 

ü Lion Cech – LCIF Campaign 100. 

ü Reviewed the PowerPoint Slide presentation which included:  International Goals; District 24L Goals; Zone E Goals (details below); 

Recommendations for the Clubs; Available Resources; and Review overall Strengths, Weaknesses, Opportunities, and Threats. 

ü Updates from the Clubs. 

 



Lion James V. Cech, LCIF Campaign 100, provided a presentation on Campaign 100 and provided the brochure, LCIF A World in Need.  Lion 

James discussed the service programs for Campaign 100, where the funding is applied, the Legacy program.  After the meeting, Lion James provided 

an update on the status of Zone E clubs.  

Note: one out of five Zone E Clubs has contributed.  

 

The Chairman reviewed the Zone E Goals as follows: 

1. Serve as a link to the District and Clubs. 

2. Regular communications. 

3. Leverage the Clubs to serve the community with membership, service projects, fundraising, etc. 

4. Provide analysis for the clubs as needed. 

5. Recommendations for guest speakers. 

6. Participate in District and International Conventions. 

7. Utilize Leadership Courses. 

8. Review Excellence Awards as a goal. 

9. Actively participate in Campaign 100; and 

10. Plan for three Zone meetings. 

 

The Highlights from the Clubs are as follows: 

 

ü Burke:  

Burke completed its food drive on September 26 and collected 503 pounds for Food for Others, and $220 in donations.  Lion Steve will be 

contacting Club Presidents to discuss an initiative to use YouTube to advertise community events.  

 

ü Clifton: 

October 22 & 23 camp out for Lions and Cub Scout Pack 1860 at the Northern VA Youth Camp. 

November 6- Fall Pancake Breakfast in Clifton. 

November 11- Flag raising ceremony for Veteran's Day. 

November 20- Christmas tree sales lot set up. 

November 21- December 5 Christmas tree sales. 

December 9- Pack 1860 Christmas Sing and check presentations to Life with Cancer and Northern Virginia Therapeutic Riding Program. 

 

ü Fairfax:  

Two hybrid (in-person/virtual) meetings per month. 

Collected and delivered used eyeglasses to Lake of the Woods Eyeglass Recycling Center. 



October 9:  Food and Beer Stands at City of Fairfax Fall Festival.  Net profit: $5990. 

November 17-20:   Citrus Fruit Sale.  Net profit $12000. 

November 22:  Prepared Thanksgiving Food Baskets for 30 needy families at Fairfax Main Street Development Center.  This was increase to 30 

families from 25 last year. Cost of groceries:  $1586. 

December 14:  Holiday Party at American Legion. 

December 16-18:  Citrus Fruit Sale.  Net profit: $15,630; and 

December 20:  Prepared Holiday Food Baskets for 30 needy families.  Cost of groceries:  $1,519. 

 

ü Merrifield:   

December 8:  Citrus Fruit Sale sold 100 cases and profited approximately $1,000. 

Club held its holiday party at JR Stockyards in Tyson’s Corner. 

Club sponsored the Peace Poster, and their student won the State of Virginia and will now proceed to the next round for USA; and 

Club is in the process of establishing a 501C3 Charity. 

 

ü Vienna:   

October 27:  Club marched proudly in the Vienna Halloween Parade with the Sight and Hearing Van as the anchor of our group. 

November 26-29:  Vienna Host Lions Club carried on its tradition of the Tree Lot outside Walgreens in Vienna for the 42nd year as our major 

fundraiser.  Sold out in 4 days.  Some customers were third generation; and 

December Holiday Party at PJ Skidoos in Fairfax. Club held a raffle that resulted in $120 in donation to the Haiti Relief fund as well as many 

gifts for good causes. 

 

 

Submitted by: Lion Gregory L. DeRosa, Chairman Zone E 

 

Zone O Report -- Winter Conference 2022 

Zone O had a group project on October 15th and 16th (October 15th is White Cane Day), collecting for White Cane Day and educating the community 
about Lions and White Cane Day. 

Zone O’s first Zone Meeting was hosted by Winchester Host Lions Club on November 16th, 2021. PCC Sharon Hart was guest speaker to talk about 
service, Lion Jim Cech was an honored guest and spoke about LCIF. Provided all clubs with material about; LRI, awards information for treasurer 
and secretary, state achievement award, visitation information, and club excellence award.  

PCC Sharon Hart provided the zone an excellent presentation on service and ways Lions can serve, at club levels and district levels, and encouraged 
clubs to invite other clubs to help with service and fundraising projects. She stated Service was not a destination or a goal but a journey.  

Attendance:  48 



Winchester Host: 38    Winchester Shawnee: 2 

Clarke County: 2    Stephens City: 2 

Winchester Lioness Lions: 1   Montclair: 1 

Guest: 2 (Guest were from Winchester Host Lions Club) 

 

Reports from Clubs 

Clarke County Lions Club:  

We had a successful golf tournament, raising over $4000,  had our first of three shrimp sales, raising over $500,  a rifle raffle on 18 November, 
hoping to raise $2000,  participate in the Berryville Christmas Parade on 4 December, gathering toys for the kids in Berryville as we have done for 
the past 20 years and will distribute them 12 December, recycling eyeglasses and are expecting a delivery from West Virginia Lions of 8000 pairs of 
glasses on 30 November and we could use some help. 

 Respectfully Submitted by; Lion Greg - President 
 

Middletown Children’s First Lions Club: 

Due to COVID our only project is our "Little Library Box" in Middletown. We have not met and are not allowed in schools or daycares yet. 

Stephens City Lions Club: 

Has made apple butter, October 26th was the clubs 75th charter night, with 60 people in attendance an PID Roy Wilson as guest speaker, now 
sponsoring a Cub Scout Troop, adopted a family for Christmas, participated in White cane day collecting 417.60, rand the bell for the Salvation 
Army, continue to provide eye exams, glasses, and hearing aids to those in need and collect eye glasses.  

Respectfully Submitted by: Angel Huyett President  

Strasburg Lions Club: 

Our only fundraiser since January has been broom sales of $468. 
Donations: 
Eye Care - $100. 
Hearing aid batteries - $14.95 
The Learns Program - $100. 
Little League baseball - $300. 
Leader Dog - $500. (This is an increase from the annual $300. donation) 



 

Respectfully Submitted by: Lion Richard Lieth President/Secretary  

Winchester Host Lions Club: 

Raised $115.00 on White Cane Day, 10/16, Installed 4 new members in October,  
Planning a golf tournament in May of 2022 to make up for not having our cash party, Broom sales are good – we made over $1000 at the Rt. 11 
Yard crawl in August, Still providing eye exams, eyeglasses, and hearing aids, Opened our Sensory Trail on September 26 – this is our Legacy Project 
to commemorate 100 years of Lions Clubs International, Co-hosted a blood drive on October 25 with Red Cross and Temple Beth-el to honor Lions 
Charles and Virginia Zuckerman who both passed away in 2020 and both had been active volunteers with the Red Cross. Lion Charles had given 38 
gallons and 3 pints of blood. 
 
Respectfully Submitted by: Lion Caz Zuckerman Secretary Winchester Host 
 
Winchester Lioness Lions Club: 

The club continues to meet once a month at Café de Sol at 5:00PM. They wrote letters to friends about what Lion clubs do and asking for donations 
to help serve the community.  
 

Winchester Shawnee Lions Club: 

On August 6, 2021, Winchester Shawnee Lions Club (WSLC) their annual golf tournament first since the pandemic hit in March of 2019, and it was a 
HUGE success!!     We did a new officer installation on June 23, 2021.  And WSLC held their annual seafood fest on July 28, 2021, and the largest 
turnout in a number of years. 

Respectfully Submitted by: Lion Byron Clemsen 

 

District 24L Zone I Winter Conference Report – Zone I 

Zone I is currently minus 3 in membership for the Lions Year. I have visited two of the clubs and held two Zone meetings. The minutes of the second Zone 
meeting are included in this report. I believe the issues where the clubs are still struggling is running fundraisers and service projects that are effective and 
rewarding to the club in the face of still dealing with the pandemic. I see ALL four clubs in my Zone working hard to overcome this barrier and make a difference 
on our community. District 24-L Zone I Zone Meeting #2 Minutes – 11/17/2021 Attendees: Aquia Evening Lions - Brandi Bowles, Dawn Teague, Carol Byers Aquia 
Harbour Host Lions - Joe Miller, Chris Scott, Dan Visone, Tom Kenavan GFRLC - Lester Gabriel, George Stabler, Mary Quinn, Christine Frescas Stafford Lions - Jim 
Hepner Meeting started at 7pm 1. Discussed the master spreadsheet that we are keeping as a Zone that documents the support all four clubs give to the Schools 
in Stafford County. a. LEO Clubs - currently three Leo Clubs in our Zone - Two recently supported the Dinner in the Dark AEL Fundraiser - Stafford Middle and 
Stafford Regional Leos :) I encouraged the clubs to find opportunities for the Leos to work and learn from each other. b. Scholarships - Stafford County Lions have 
started providing annual school endowments vice Scholarships. GFRLC is providing scholarship to Stafford HS. Aquia Clubs are taking applications from multiple 



High Schools and then using criteria to select best candidates - winners could all be from the same school based on criteria and need - there was a lot of great 
discussion on not making sure each High School got a Scholarship, but students were selected based on evaluation criteria - there was an ACTION for the two 
Aquia Clubs to work together and de-conflict awardees so both clubs didn’t give to the same student. c. Backpacks/School Supplies - Currently looks like AEL are 
supporting Garrison Woods Community d. Peace Poster - While all had good intent this year, looks like the clubs trying to do Peace Posters did not have the time 
or school support to execute this year - I know that the AHHLC had issues with the continual change of Art Teachers. Clubs will try again next year. e. Music 
Scholarships - Lion Dawn Teague discussed the first try in September to advertise and get students to apply for the scholarships with no luck. It was decided to 
try again in the Spring - between three clubs and a Leo club, we have $1000 set aside to help deserving music students. There was also discussion on looking to 
see if we can focus on kids in Foster Care. f. Diabetes Support - All 4 clubs have agreed to split the LEARNS software maintenance cost each year :) g. 
Sight/Hearing Screening - Clubs have been working together in the School System to do sight and hearing screening - results help feed requests to clubs for eye 
exams and eye glasses. We are also getting referrals from Social Services and from the use of the screening van. h. Eyeglass Collection - We went through the 
Master Sheet of all places the 4 clubs are collecting eyeglasses and updated it. Also discussed donating the glasses to either the Northern Virginia or Lake of the 
Woods facilities. 2. Leadership Training - we discussed the upcoming RLLI from 4-6 Mar 2022. Reinforced the importance of Leadership Training for future 
Presidents and those that want to serve at the District Level. 3. MyLCI - I reinforced the importance of the Monthly Reports being done - Membership AND 
Activities - talked about how Lions Club International uses the Activities information and that the Club Service lead or secretary need to report Service Projects 
and Fundraisers 4. Reinforced the ability to reach out to the District for help OR shape how and what the District can do for the clubs. Talked about the cadre of 
Guiding Lions and that they are a resource to come into a club to help out in many different facets. 5. Each club talked about their current ongoing efforts: a. 
Aquia Evening Lions - Dining in the Dark fundraiser (did real well $$ AND connected the attendees with our the experience of not having sight. Guests talked 
about their experience and two Leo Clubs supported as escorts), ongoing Poinsettia sales, Santa visits in the Harbour and Breakfast with Santa in the Harbour, 
helping Host Lions with Special Needs holiday party - Headstart Santa Breakfast postponed due to COVID-19 b. Aquia Harbour Host Lions - Supported community 
Oktoberfest with Food and Drinks, Currently selling White House Ornaments, Delivering Thanksgiving Food Baskets, Supporting Blue Santa Run, Executing 
Football Mania pay-offs each week, Selling X-Mas trees the day after T-day, Having a Virtual Reverse Raffle in Feb, struggling with Hybrid meetings - less and less 
participating virtually c. Greater Falls Run Lions Club - Selling White House Ornaments, Sold Sees Candy as a Fundraiser (did well), Selling Brooms, did Wreaths 
Across America, Lion Jim Purton is going to be on the cover of Lions Magazine, Looking at doing a 5K in the Spring, talked about potentially supporting 
Fredericksburg Christmas Parade d. Stafford Lions - Have 26 Members, made money from Monday Steak Dinners at Sedona Taphouse, Got Service Hours 
cleaning Pill Bottles, Looking at doing a Trivia Night in April and had a Mystery Theater donated to them - looking for a location to execute (maybe Stafford 
Junction?) 6. Membership in the Zone is currently minus two for the year, but all four clubs proactively working membership. 7. Where the District can help - 
how to run successful hybrid meetings where the virtual attendees feel part of the meeting. 8. Obviously, based on club reports, COVID still impacting Service 
Projects in our Zone. Clubs still having to creatively execute or cancel them. 9. Next Zone meeting - Date is Feb 22nd at 7pm (6:30pm social) at the IHOP in South 
Stafford hosted by the GFRLC.  

Respectfully submitted, Dan Visone, Zone Chair, District 24L, Zone I. 

 

Cabinet quarterly report for Zone Q  January 27, 2022 by Zone Chairman Mary C. Propst 
    First zone meeting Oct. 21, 2021. All clubs but 1 was in attendance. 
    Second zone meeting Jan. 24, 2022, all clubs but 2 were in attendance (because of member illness). We had a social distancing 
dinner. 
        Guest speaker was Lion James Cech on LCIF, Campaign 100 and Legacy grants. Member questionnaire's were given to all club 
president's 



to get input or concerns from club members, questionnaire's will be collected  by zone chair Mary at one of their club meeting's. Eye 
glasses, pill bottles and stamps for wounded were collected. Reminder and importance of selling LOVF raffle tickets and winter 
conference attendance (Feb. 4,5). Lion PCC John Knepper spoke on SAHMSU and where it may be heading. Zone chair Mary and 
PCC John reminded clubs that at 3:00 Feb.5 there will be a meeting on SAHMSU regarding board vacancies and By-laws. All club 
presidents were urged to attend. 
     All clubs are doing their best to get back to normal. D.G. Joel  (Beyond Normal) was a great theme. 
     Third zone meeting will be May 2, 2022 with 1st VDG Rose Burrus as our guest speaker. 
 
 
YIL Lion Zone Chair Mary Propst , Shenandoah Valley Region-Zone Q 
 

Peace Poster Winners 
By Lion Jeff Root, 24-L Peace Poster Co-Chairperson 

 
     Five District 24-L Lions Clubs sponsored Peace Poster contests in seven middle schools this fall.  The theme was “We Are All Connected.”  The 
W. T. Woodson High School (Fairfax) Art Honor Society and art teachers selected the following winners: 
                                                         
     1st Place:   Daniel Murton, Luther Jackson Middle School --        Sponsor:  Merrifield Lions Club 
  
      2nd Place:  Sophie Early, Spotsylvania Middle School --       Sponsor:  Chancellor Lions Club 
 
 Honorable Mention:  Lucy Davis, King George Middle School --        Sponsor:  Dahlgren Lions Club 
 
     The winning Peace Posters are copied below.  Daniel will receive a $100 check, while Sophie and Lucy will receive $50 checks.  Daniel’s and 
Sophie’s Peace Posters advanced to the Multiple District 24 Contest. 
  
    Congratulations to Daniel, Sophie, and Lucy, and thanks to the sponsoring Lions Clubs! 
  
 

 

 
1st Place:  Daniel Murton, 8th Grade 
                 Luther Jackson Middle School, Falls Church, VA 
      Sponsor:  Merrified Lions Club 
      Quote: “The forces that drive us apart can equally unite us.” 

 
 

 

 

 



Update from VLEIF -February 2022 
 
This is the time of year that the Virginia Lions Eye Institute Foundation (VLEIF) turns its attention to providing Scholarships for vision 

impaired students.  The VLEIF board wishes to thank all of the Teachers of the Visions Impaired (TVIs), our hard-work ing District Sight 

Chair (Lion Davida Luehrs), the sponsoring clubs, and above all our Scholastic Grant Committee.  They all combined to help ensure that all 

qualified applicants were duly considered. 

 

This year, we received 32 Joe Lipomi Scholastic Grant Applications, of which two (2), after repeated contacts, failed to follow-up with 

needed information.  They are being instructed to reapply again next year.  Another six (6) did not qualify for the Scholastic Grant but was 

deemed by the Committee to be worthy of some assistance, and we provided $1,000.00 for each to be administered by the sponsoring clubs.  

The clubs may decide to add to the funds if they like.  The remaining twenty-four (24) will split a total of $58,000.00, based on need and 

other factors.  We are hoping to have an in-person ceremony on February 26th at the Elks Lodge in Fairfax as we have in prior years before 

the pandemic.  This will be contingent upon the COVID situation and CDC guidelines at the time.  Further information will be furni shed. 

 

So far this Lions Year VLEIF has provided the following: 

 

Scholastic Grants for Vision Impaired Students - $58,000.00 

Help to Visually Impaired through the clubs  $  6,000.00 

Richard A Falls Research Grants    $13,800.00 

Lions Eye Clinic      $25,000.00 

Low Vision Service Center (Through POB)  $12,000.00 

 

This year, we will have two of the Scholarship Grants named for generous donors who made a donation of more than $2,000.00.  Vienna 

Host Lions Club & Joan Falls (Widow of founder Lion Richard A. Falls) will have that honor this year. 

 

We are also looking to expand eyecare for indigents to the Fredericksburg Area and it is fast becoming a reality, thanks to our Expansion 

Task Force.  More information to come later. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Woody 
Ed ñWoodyò Woodard 

President 

Virginia Lions Eye Institute Foundation 

 

Any questions contact me at: woodywoodard@cox.net 
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From:  Parade Committee  

 

To:  Lion Leaders District 24-L 

 

A letter was sent to the Council of Governors requesting that they disseminate a request to help raise funds for our participation in the 

National Memorial Day Parade. 

 

I would like to request that our District find a way to make a donation to this PR effort.  We have participated for more than 13 years, and 

our District has always had a good turnout. 

 

The letter to the COG is attached. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Woody 
 

Ed ñWoodyò Woodard, PDG 

Parade Committee Co-Chair 

 

 
Audit Committee  report for past three months. 
 
We were asked to write a job description for the Audit Committee tasks to placed in the 24-L District Governors Manual.  This was 
completed and emailed to 2nd Vice District Governor. 
 
I have also started a series of Articles for inclusion in the 24-L Monthly Newsletter entitle "Fiduciary Responsibilities" and have written 
three (3) different articles for months of December, January and February.  This series of articles will continue. 
 
Yours in Lionism, 
 
Douglas T. Cross,  
Co-Chair District 24-L Audit Committee 



  
Virginia Gateway  
 
I was requested and accepted the co-chair guiding lion for Virginia Gateway Lions Club in December. 
 
I have attended two (2) Zoom club meetings in the month of January. 
 
The Club is excited to come up with some community service projects and are asking for volunteers for the Fund Raising Committee to 
come up with ideas for raising activity funds.   
 
Club participated in the VLEI Joe Lipomi Scholarship program and have presented the recipient with the check.  The club had the 
recipient attend their zoom board meeting and tell what he will be using the monies for. 
 
A new club member was introduced at the zoom meeting and she informed the club a little bit about herself and her reasons for 
becoming a Lion. 
 
The club International Dues were paid timely in January. 
 
The club has appointed a Nominations Committee and emails have been sent to club members and have received two (2) responses to 
date. 
 
Yours in Lionism, 
 
Douglas T. Cross, PDG 
Co-Guiding Lion 
 

 

  





 


